
H o l y  S p i r i t  P r i m a r y  
S c ho o l  

From the Principal 

Prayer 4B 
 

Dear Lord, 
 

Help us to  
confess to  

people that we 
have done 

wrong to and 
help them to 

forgive us and 
mend our  

relationship. 
 

Help us to be  
loving and 

compassionate 
to each other. 

 
Amen 

 
 
 

10 August 2016 

Term 3, Week 4 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I recently read an article about keeping children safe, respectful and 

responsible online. 

 

Given the prevalence of the internet and social media it is important 

that children learn responsible online behaviour to keep them safe. 

 

Parents support children with their social skills and these skills are 

transferable to ‘social media’ situations. That is children online 

should participate in a respectful and safe way. 

 

Young people’s use of technology should be age appropriate. This  

requires a high level of supervision but even so children may be        

exposed to anti-social media on the internet. 

 

By taking an active role in monitoring and limiting access, as      

needed, we can assist in preparing young people for future             

independent and responsible online use.  

 

Top Tips for Parents to Help Keep Your Child Safe Online 

(Catholic Outlook July 2016) 

 

 Be aware of how your child uses the internet and explore it 

with them; 

 Discuss with your child the importance of keeping personal 

information private; 

 Talk about cyberbullying and remind your child online       

communication should be responsible and respectful; 

 Advise your child not to respond to any negative messages; 

 Consider using inbuilt filters and controls on your digital     

devices to manage your child’s access; and 

 Keep your virus protection up to date. 
 

Kind regards 

Anne Hines 

Principal 
 

Mrs Alexander 

Our wonderful Religious Education Coordinator and Librarian, Mrs 

Lorraine Alexander, has decided to take long service leave in term 4 

and then retire. Lorraine has been at Holy Spirit for fifteen years. 

She is first and foremost a woman of faith. One of Lorraine’s legacys 

is our practice of Augustinian Prayer. All of us have enjoyed the 

Masses, liturgies, mission days, stories, book fairs that Lorraine has 

beautifully and tirelessly prepared for us. We are very happy for  

Lorraine and will miss her very much. Lorraine’s last day at Holy 

Spirit will be Thursday 22nd September. 
 

Mass 

The whole school will gather to celebrate Mass in our parish church 

this Thursday (11th August) at 10:15am. 



Assistant Principal 

School Performances 

There is a school performance for students in years 3-6 in the MPA on Thursday 11th August from 2pm. A 

school performance for K-2 will be held at 2pm on Thursday 18th August in MPA. Parents and carers are       

welcome to attend these performances. 

 

Partial Absences Raffle 

As we are still having a large number of students arriving at school late we are striving to turn this around 

with a ‘raffle’. All children that are at school on time for the next four weeks (beginning Monday 15 th August) 

will go into a raffle for a surprise gift. There will be seven prizes with a gift per grade. Good luck!!! 

 

Diary Date 

Term 4 Staff Development Day: Friday 18th November 

 

Coffee and Chat 

On Monday 15th August parents and carers with children in Year 3 and Year 4 are welcome to join Mrs Hines 

for a ‘coffee and chat’ in the MPA at 9am following morning assembly. 

 

Social Justice 

Thank you to the families that supported the St Vincent De Paul drive for: tooth brushes, tooth paste,            

deodorant, socks. They were well received!! 

 

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Ella in year 4. Ella represented the state last year in football. This year she has been       

selected to represent Australia with the Australian Futsal Institute in Spain in 2017.  

This is the fourth week of the term and the third week of Early Bird Reading for this term. Early Bird      

Reading takes place during Terms 2 and 3. The procedures remain the same. They are:  

 

 A call is made inviting the readers and tutors into the MPA 

 Readers and tutors line up and are paired with one another 

 The reading and sharing takes place 

 Everyone has a card which is stamped at the end of the session 

 

Early Bird Reading gives the children an opportunity to read aloud to a partner. Reading aloud is widely    

recognised as the single most important activity leading to language development. Among other things,     

reading aloud builds word-sound awareness in children, a strong predictor of reading success. 

 

"Children who fall seriously behind in the growth of critical early reading skills have fewer opportunities to 

practice reading. Evidence suggests that these lost practice opportunities make it extremely difficult for children 

who remain poor readers during the first three years of primary school to ever acquire average levels of reading 

fluency." Torgeson, J. Avoiding the Devasting Downward Spiral, American Educator. (2004) 

 

Reading aloud is a great way to stimulate language and cognitive skills. It builds motivation, curiosity and 

memory.  Early Bird Reading develops friendships across the grades and allows the older children to be role 

models by listening attentively and supporting the younger students as they learn new skills. So encourage 

your child to join us on a Tuesday and Wednesday morning in the MPA as we 

learn and grow together. 

 

Christine Figuero 

Assistant Principal 



Reflection of Year of Mercy 

The Year of Mercy calls us to greater heights in loving others. It means being attentive and         

compassionate, especially in those circumstances when we have to ‘dig deep’ to find the inner        

resources to do so.  In order to nurture those inner resources,  we need to make space for                  

contemplation and reflection; easier said than done when we are so very time poor. But Mary Jo 

Leddy (theologian and social activist) writes of the absolute necessity to claim time for silent         

reflection, for prayer, for gratitude, for appreciating the gifts of God that fall into our daily lives. She 

writes, “when we create time for contemplation, we open within us a place for God, for the other, and 

for our continued participation ‘with’ God in works of mercy. One thing is for sure… without some 

such spiritual discipline, the negative forces of stress, anger and dissolution will continue to grow”. 

The truth of this statement is echoed time and again across the Internet. With this in mind, let me 

invite you once again to participate in our Augustinian Prayer which provides our students with 

that sacred space and silence in which to nurture their inner spirit, develop their relationship with 

God, and strengthen them for… works of mercy. Augustinian prayer is at 3pm (each odd week) 

throughout the year.  

 

Lorraine Alexander 

Religious Education Coordinator 

Congratulations to the following students who have received  
Principal Awards 

 
Kinder: Breea, Erin, Ava, Tiana, Antonio, Ellie-Leigh 
Year 1: Prabhleen, Hayden, Daniel, Connor 
Year 2:  Jorjah, Charli, Tyler, Corey, David, April 
Year 3: Ahoi, Jacob, Narlaine, Zaineb, Francis, Samantha 
Year 4: Jorja, LeaMay, Georgia, Connor, Chloe 
Year 5: Riley, Kaela, Harvey, Tahlia, Cooper, Isaac 
Year 6:  Elise, Jude, Kaitlyn, Cohen, Brohym, Cameron 
 
Mercy: Mia (Year 4) & Holly (Year 6) 
Attendance:  Isabella (Year 4) & Samuel (Year 2) 

Premier Reading Challenge 

 

Just a reminder if your child is participating in the Premier Reading  

Challenge their reading logs are due to be entered online by 19 August.  

Well done to all students who have taken part in the Challenge this year. 



Thursday 11 August  Nepean Zone Athletics Carnival 
   Whole School Assumption Mass in  
   Parish  - 10:15am 
   School Performance Tour - Primary
   2.00pm in MPA 
   Hoyts Movie Night Fundraiser 6:30pm 
 
Monday 15 August   Coffee and Chat with Mrs Hines  
   (Year 3 & Year 4) - 9am  
    
Tuesday 16August    Early Bird Reading - 8:30am in MPA 
   ICAS Maths Competition 
    
Wednesday 17 August Early Bird Reading - 8:30am in MPA 
   Parent Scripture Meditation - 8:50am 
    
Thursday 18 August  School Performance Tour—Infants 2:00pm in MPA 
 
Friday 19 August  Parent Afternoon Tea in MPA - 2:30pm 
   Augustinian Prayer - 3:00pm in your child’s classroom  
 
Monday 22 August  Coffee and Chat with Mrs Hines  (Year 5 & Year 6 ) - 9am  
 
Tuesday 23 August  Early Bird Reading - 8:30am in MPA 
   Netball Gala Day 
 
Wednesday 24 August Early Bird Reading - 8:30am in MPA 
   Parent Scripture Meditation - 8:50am 
    

PLEASE NOTE:  
FRIDAY 23RD SEPTEMBER WILL BE A STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY - 

NO CLASSES ON THIS DAY. 

What’s Happening at Holy Spirit…. 

Uniforms 

Parents ensure you check your child’s bag on a regular basis.  Children accidently may take home jackets, 

hats, jumpers etc that do not belong to them. If this does happen please return the item to their class teacher 

or school office.   

 

Parents please ensure you clearly label your child’s belongings.  We have many unlabelled items in our lost 

property cupboard located in the MPA.   

 

Kiss-n-Ride 

Just a reminder to parents that Kiss-n-Ride finishes at 3.30pm.  All students need to be picked up by this 

time.  We understand on the odd occasion that parents/carers may be delayed,  if so please contact the school 

office.  

Administration 
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